
 

 

Ryton and Grindle Parish Council 
 
An informal meeting of Ryton and Grindle Parish Council was held on Monday 24th 
July 2023 at 7.00pm at St Andrew’s Church, Ryton 
 
In attendance: Cllrs John Webb, Jonathan Hartnell-Beavis, and Parish Clerk, Vanessa 
Voysey 

             
1. Chairman’s Welcome – The meeting would be an informal one giving updates, as it 

was not quorate 
 

2. Apologies  - Cllr Caroline Davies was not able to attend the meeting 
 

3. Co-Option - deferred 
 

4. Declarations of Interest – none  
 

5. Public Forum – there were no members of the public present   
 

6. Shropshire Councillor’s Report: The Shropshire Councillor for Worfield, Richard 
Marshall, has resigned, and a by-election has been called  
 

7. Minutes: confirmation of the minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday 22nd 
May 2023 - deferred 
 

8. Clerk’s Report  - none at this time  
 

9. Finance - deferred 
 

10. Planning – none at this time. It was noted that works at the Lindens are at a 
standstill.   

 
11. Highways –standing water on Field House Lane has been reported to Shropshire 

Council using Fix My Street. The response was that ‘no further action is required’. As 
there is eroding tarmac on one side of the lane, Cllr John Webb said that he would 
report it again.  
 

12. Environment – Cllr John Webb said that he was happy with the contracted work 
being carried out, and that grass had recently been cut. The seat at Olive’s Corner 
had not yet been put in place and this would be followed up. It’s possible that it might 
incur a delivery charge.  

 
13. Correspondence – a fundraising letter had been received from Christians Against 

Poverty. This is for a target to be reached by mid-August.  
 

14. Any other Parish Matters – Cllr Jonathan Hartnell-Beavis asked if the Parish Council 
could make a donation of £150 towards the Henry Angell-James Trust, the charity 
who had supplied the defibrillator. This had been previously mentioned at a Parish 
Council meeting.  

 
15. Date of Next Meeting   The next meeting will be on at St Andrew’s Church, Ryton, 

7.00pm on Monday 11th September    


